
 

 

 

Rt Hon Danny Alexander MP 
Chief Secretary to the Treasury 
HM Treasury 

1 Horse Guards Road 
London   SW1A 2HQ 
 

8 September 2010 

 

 

Dear Chief Secretary, 
 
In the Coalition’s Programme for Government, the Prime Minister and Deputy Prime 
Minister wrote on spending cuts : “difficult decisions will have to be taken in the 
months and years ahead, but we will ensure that fairness is at the heart of those 
decisions so that all those most in need are protected.”  
 
We  sector leaders, working day-in, day-out with  those many people and 
communities in our society who are most in need, are writing to you today to urge 
you  keep that commitment  in the decisions you make on the spending review.  
 
Our fear is that without that commitment being at the heart of your decision making 
on public spending , we will slip unintentionally into  cuts that hit the most 

vulnerable hardest.  
 
Already many of us are starting to see such cuts on the ground at local level. If this 

tendency is not checked urgently, we fear the Government will fail in its aim to 
ensure that “those most in need are protected”.  
 

We stand ready to help in this endeavour: ready to help the Government understand 
how spending cuts implemented in different ways will impact on different 
communities, and ready to help find solutions to the great problem that we now 

face: how to cut spending whilst protecting the most in need. We believe there are 
solutions to this problem, and that the circle can be squared. But we believe it will 
require partnership between Government and our sector, and putting the coalition 

Government’s commitment outlined above centre-stage.  
 
We are therefore calling on you to set up a Fairness Panel of third sector leaders 

able to scrutinize the final stages of the spending review process. The aim of this 
group would be to ensure that fairness and protection of the most vulnerable is at 
the heart of decision-making on cuts and also to explore with departments ways in 
which partnership between the state and our sector could help cut spending without 
disproportionately impacting on those most in need.  
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 

Stephen Bubb,   Chief Executive ACEVO 

Annette Longfield  Chief Executive 4Children 
Victoria Kent   Chief Executive Ability Bow 
Nigel Lewis   Chief Executive AbilityNet 

Sarah Talbot-Williams  Chief Executive Above & beyond  
Sarah McCulloch  Director  ACCM 
Brenda Bond   Chief Executive ACLS 

David Strudley CBE  Chief Executive Acorns Childrens Hospice 
Lizzie Chambers  Chief Executive ACT 
Craig Crowley   Chief Executive Action Deafness 

Deborah Arnott  Chief Executive Action on Smoking & Health 
PeterWalker   Chief Executive Addiction recovery 
Lady Rhona Bradley  Chief Executive ADS (Addiction Dependency     

                                                                          Solutions) 
Simon Hepburn  Chief Executive Advisory Centre for Education  
Gordon Valance  Chief Executive Against Breast Cancer 

Paul Smith   Chief Executive Age Concern Barrow & District 
Jim Baker   Chief Executive Age Concern Brighton and Hove 
Gary Jones   Chief Executive Age Concern Camden 
Linda Chivers   Chief Executive Age Concern Central Lancashire  

Samantha Mauger  Chief Executive Age Concern London 
Anna Collins   Chief Executive Age Concern Neath Port Talbot 
Alma Caldwell   Chief Executive Age Concern North Tyneside  

Christina Snell   Chief Executive Age UK Gloucestershire 
Alan Patchett   Director  Age UK Sunderland 
Neil Campbell   Chief Executive Alternative Futures Group 

Dr Lynn Morgan  Chief Executive Arthur Rank Hospice Charity  
Mel Akers   Chief Executive Aspects and Milestones Trust 
Norman Barrett  Chief Executive Association for International  

                                                                         Cancer Research 
Nicola Close   Chief Executive Association of Directors of Public 
                                                                         Health 

Neil Churchill   Chief Executive Asthma UK 
William Davis   Chief Executive Ataxia Telangiectasia Society 
Sue Millman   Chief Executive Ataxia UK 

Tracey Fletcher  Chief Executive Attlee Foundation 
Jean Rose   Chief Executive Autism Sussex 
Sue Forrest   Chief Executive Azadeh 

Sara Llewellin   Chief Executive Barrow Cadbury Trust 
Fred Payne   Chief Executive  BBF 
Emma- Jane Cross  Chief Executive Beatbullying 

Abdul Khan   Chief Executive Becon 
Alison Fisher   Chief Executive Bedfordshire & Luton Mind 
Tom Conlin   Chief Executive Berkshire County Blind Society  

Pete Lowen   Chief Executive  Birmingham Law Centre 
David Reid   Chief Executive Birtenshaw 



 

 

 

 
 
Priscilla  Nkwenti  Chief Executive Black Health Agency 

Viv Bird   Chief Executive Book trust 
Lucy Hurst-Brown  Chief Executive Brandon Trust 
Peter Davey   Chief Officer  Bridge Housing Services 

Marion Janner   Chief Executive Bright 
Andy Winter   Chief Executive Brighton Housing Trust 
Sara Morgan   Director  Bristol Debt Advice Centre  

Alison Hunter   Chief Executive Bromley Autistic Trust 
Barry Graham   Chief Executive Browning House 
Tom Flood CBE     Chief Executive BTCV 

Graham Leggatt  Chief Executive Butterwick Hospice Care 
Chidgery 
Aideen Jones   Chief Executive Southdown Housing Association 

Clare Gilhooly   Chief Executive Cambridge House 
Linda Juland   Chief Executive CAN 
Sandi Downing  Manager  Carers Northumberland 

Imelda Redmond  Chief Executive Cares UK 
Allison Agius   Executive Director Catalyst 
Ged Flynn   Chief Executive Catholic Children's Society 
Elaine Cook   Chief Executive CCB 

Karen Heenan   Chief Executive Charity Trustee Networks 
Ruth Spellman OBE  Chief Executive Chartered Management Institute,  
Donna  Renney  Chief Executive Cheltenham Festivals 

Paul Doe   Chief Executive Chief Executive 
Katrina  Phillips  Chief Executive Child Accident Prevention Trust 
Maggie  Jones   Chief Executive Children England 

Jeremy  Cripps   Chief Executive Children North East 
Alan Dodd   Chief Executive Children Today Charitable Trust 
Jane Stafford   Managing Director Child Dynamix  

John McNamee  Chief Executive Children's Safety Education  
                                                                          Foundation 
Leon Lee   Chief Executive Chinese Mental Health          

                                                                          Association 
Tim Bissett   Chief Executive Church Urban Fund 
Lucy Perman   Executive Director Clean Break 

Steve Hannigan  Executive Director Climb (National Information  
                                                                         Centre for Metabolic Disease 
Sarah Sleet   Chief Executive Coeliac UK 

Richard Quallington  Chief Executive Community First 
Rebekah Pearson  Chief Executive Community Foster Care 
Pat Fitzsimons   Chief Executive Community Network 

Murray Seccombe  Chief Executive Community Transport 
Keith Halstead   Chief Executive Community Transport Association   
                                                                          UK 

Stephen Elsden  Chief Executive Compaid 
Stephen Burke   Chief Executive Counsel and Care 



 

 

 

 
 
Phyllis Campbell- McRae Chief Executive Connect 

Srabani Sen   Chief Executive Contact A Family 
Anna Lunts   Chief Executive Creative Support 
Lesley Morphy OBE  Chief Executive Crisis 

Paul Ramsden   Chief Executive Crossroads Care Essex 
Debbie  Kerslake  Chief Executive Cruse Bereavement Care  
Ruth Gould   Chief Executive dadahello 

Bronwen Hewitt  Chief Executive Dame Hannah Rogers Trust 
Gary Emerson   Chief Executive Darlington Mind 
Andi Briggs   Chief Officer  Deighton and Brackenhall   

                                                                         Initiative 
David Wolverson  Chief Executive Dimensions 
Jackie Snape   Chief Executive Disability Action Yorkshire 

Chris Shaw   Chief Executive Disabled Living Foundation 
Steve Johnson   Chief Executive DISC 
Sarah Whitfield  Chief Executive Dorothy House Hospice 

Michelle Roberts  Chief Executive Douglas Macmillan hospice 
Elizabeth  Williams  Chief Executive East Lancashire Advocacy Service 
Anthony Harmer  Chief Executive ELATT 
Matthew Sykes  Chief Executive Elizabeth Finn Care 

Anna Galliford   Chief Executive Elizabeth Fitzroy Support 
David Chenery   Deputy Director Emmaus 
David Fletcher   Chief Executive Energy Action Devon 

Julie Charles   Chief Executive Equalities National 
Daniel Singleton  National Director FaithAction 
Alan Lord   Chief Executive Family Care 

Flora Taylor   Chief Executive Family Friends 
Matt Buttery   Chief Executive Family Matters Institute 
Janet  Doghan   Chief Executive Farleigh Hospice  

Timothy Pain   Chief Executive Forest YMCA 
Steve Woodford  Chief Executive Foundation 
Halina Ward    Director  Foundation for Democracy and  

                                                                          Sustainable Development 
Steven Day   Chief Executive Fulham Football club Foundation   
Fergus Stokes   Chief Executive Fylde Community 

Myles Bremner  Chief Executive Garden Organic 
Gev Pringle   Chief Executive Gateshead Voluntary  
                                                                         Organisations Council 

Derek McAuley   Chief Officer  General Assembly of Unitarian  
                                                                          and free Christian Churches 
Fiona Weir   Chief Executive Gingerbread  

Eva Jarvis   Director  Grace-eyre 
Joanne  Munn   Director  Greenwich Association of   
                                                                          Disabled People 

Lola Barrett   Chief Executive Grenfell Housing Association 
 



 

 

 

 
 
Tony Gaskins   Chief Executive Grimsby, Cleethorpes and District  

                                                                         Citizens Advice Bureau 
Janet Johnson   Executive Director Groundwork Dearne Valley  
Suzanne Millard  Chief Executive Guild Care 

Sharon Canavar  Chief Executive Harrogate International Festivals 
Andy  Smith   Chief Executive Haven Hospices 
Fiona Wyton   Director  Headliners 

David Fitzpatrick  Chief Executive Hertfordshire Community   
                                                                          Foundation 
Philip Linnegar   Chief Executive Hertfordshire Hearing Advisory  

                                                                          Service 
David Wilford   Chief Executive Holme Christian Community 
Jenny Edwards  Chief Executive Homeless Link 

Simon Jackman  Chief Executive Hope for Children 
Alan Lodge   Director  Hospice of St Mary Of Furness  
David McClenaghan  Chief Executive Hospice of the Good Shepherd 

Elizabeth  Clarson  Chief Executive Housing for Women 
Alison Gelder   Chief Executive Housing Justice 
Virginia Beardshaw  Chief Executive I CAN 
Greg Fereday   Chief Executive icap 

Martin Gilbraith  Chief Executive ICA-UK 
Pat Ryan   Chief Executive ICT4CH 
Theo Gavrielides  Chief Executive Independent Academic Research  

                                                                         Studies 
Sam Priestley   Chief Officer  Independent Choices 
Ann Bond   Chief Executive Integrated Neurological Services  

Steve Dick   Executive Secretary International Council of  
                                                                         Unitarians and Universalists 
David Wright   Chief Executive International Glaucoma  

                                                                          Association 
Dr Teresa Pointing  Chief Executive In-volve 
Anne Davies   Chief Executive jigsaw4u 

Mary Irish   Charity Manager John Huntingdon's charity 
Meredith Armstrong Niles President  Junior League of London 
Patricia  Rogers  Chief Executive Kainos Community 

John  Bland   Chief Executive Kent Enterprise Trust 
Graham Mynott  Head of Project Keyhouse 
Bob Taylor   Chief Executive Knowsley Housing Trust Group 

Chris Mandl   Chief Executive Landmark Training 
Zoe Gray   Chief Executive Learning links 
Annette Cotterill  Founder  Learning through action 

Rebecca Weinberg  Chief Executive Leeds Jewish Welfare Board 
Pauline  Haye   Chief Executive Leicestershire Community  
                                                                         Projects Trust 

Jean-Luc Priez   Chief Executive Lench's Trust 
Diana Crump   Chief Executive Living Options Devon 



 

 

 

 
 
Tony Armstrong  Chief Executive Living Streets 

Stephen Hawkins  Chief Executive Local Solutions  
Naomi Kingsley  Chief Executive London rebuilding society 
Carlo Laurenzi   Chief Executive London Wildlife Trust 

Hilary Eldridge   Chief Executive Lucy Faithfull Foundation 
Maggie  Appleton  Chief Executive Luton Culture 
Peter Lewis   Chief Executive LVSC 

Karen Friett   Chief Executive Lymphoedema Support Network 
Ciaran Devane   Chief Executive Macmillan 
Lysa Schwartz   Chief Executive Makaton 

Robin Osterley   Chief Executive Making Music 
Mike Wild   Director  Manchester Alliance for  
                                                                         Community Care 

Jane Jones   Director  Maytree 
Caroline Diehl MBE  Chief Executive Media Trust 
Keith Best   Chief Executive Medical Foundation for the Care  

                                                                          of Victims of Torture 
Karen Hurley   Chief Executive Medway Cyrenians  
Peter Baker   Chief Executive Men’s Health Forum 
Mark Goldring CBE  Chief Executive Mencap 

Sarah Jones   Chief Executive Mencap Liverpool 
Sue Davie   Chief Executive Meningitis Trust 
Fiona Kerr   Chief Executive Mental health helplines  

                                                                          Partnership 
Kate Toms   Chief Executive Menter Fachwens 
Judy Polkinhorn  Executive Director Mercy Ships UK 

Christine  Frost  Chief Executive Merton Voluntary Service Council 
Chris Munday   Managing Director Midland Heart Limited 
Paul Farmer   Chief Executive MIND 

David  Hart   Chief Executive Mind in Enfield 
Amanda Williamson  Chief Executive Mind in Exeter & East Devon 
Martin Houghton-Brown Chief Executive Missing People 

Yvonne  Kee   Chief Executive NACCC 
Deborah Jack   Chief Executive National AIDS Trust 
Des Kelly OBE   Executive Director National Care Forum 

Belinda  Phipps   Chief Executive National Childbirth Trust 
Simon Cale   Chief Executive National Children's Centre 
Purnima Tanuku  Chief Executive National Day Nurseries  

                                                                         Association 
Simon  Blake   Chief Executive National Director 
Jenny Saunders  Chief Executive National Energy Action 

Emma Knights   Chief Executive National Govenors' Association 
Jonathan Douglas  Director  National Literacy Trust 
Tony Gibbs   Chief Executive National Operatic and Dramatic  

                                                                          Association 
Graham Faulkner  Chief Executive  National Society for Epilepsy  



 

 

 

 
 
Peter Horne   Assistant                   National Star College 

Chief Executive  
Jeremy Taylor   Chief Executive National Voices 
Kevin  Curley   Chief Executive NAVCA 

Bryan Teixeira   Chief Executive Naz Project London 
Ellen Vick   Chief Executive New Prospects Association 
Pat Edwards   Chief Executive Newham College of Further  

                                                                         Education 
Carol Taylor   Director  NIACE 
Jim O'Connor   Chief Executive NOAH Enterprise 

Susan  Bickerton  Chief Executive Norcare Ltd 
Sue Vasey   Chief Officer  North Yorkshire Learning  
                                                                         Consortium 

Andrew Dougal OBE  Chief Executive Northern Ireland Chest, Heart &  
                                                                         Stroke 
Susie Parsons Interim  Chief Executive Novas Scarman Group 

Philip Howcroft      Chief Executive Oddfellows Friendly Society 
Chris  Hedges   Chief Executive Open Sight 
Nikki Keeley   Chief Executive Option Counselling 
David Smith   General Manager Our Celebration 

Steve Allman   Chief Executive Out & About 
Ben Stansfield   Executive Director Pecan 
Mark Hutchings  Director  Penrose 

Raj Jogia   Director  Pepperpot Day Centre 
Richard Capewell  Chief Executive Perennial - Gardeners' Royal  
                                                                         Benevolent Society 

Sarah Brocklebank   Chief Executive Phyllis Tuckwell Hospice  
George  Plenderleith  Chief Executive Plymouth Guild 
Lionel Bolland    Chief Executive Port Sunlight Village Trust 

Florence Nambi-Namakajo  Chief Executive Positive Care Link 
Nevin  Ringland  Chief Executive Praxis Care  
Gillian Beeley   Chair   Preston Vocational Centre 

Chris Hughan   Chief Executive Primary Immunodeficiency  
                                                                         Association 
Mary Chadwick  Director  Primetimes 

Keith Sinclair   Chief Executive Princess Royal Trust Carers  
                                                                         Centre 
Salli Ward   Chief Executive Pro-contact 

Paul Ashton   Chief Executive Prospects for people with  
                                                                         Learning disabilities 
Bill Feeney   Director  Pursuing Independent Paths 

Mohammed Ali   Chief Executive QED-UK 
Jonathan Powell  Chief Executive Queen Elizabeth's Foundation for  
                                                                         Disabled People 

Heather Wood   Chief Executive Rainbow Trust Children's Charity 
Tim Mungeam   Chief Executive Springboard for Children 



 

 

 

 
 
Alan Bornat   Manager  RAISE  

Lizzie Sayce OBE  Chief Executive Raydar 
Ed Bracher   Chief Executive RDA 
Sarah King   Chief Executive Reach 

Carrie Herbert   Chief Executive Red Balloon Learner Centres 
Brendan Tarring  Chief Executive Red Kite Learning 
Lynn  Cutress   Chief Executive Redwings Horse Sanctuary  

Andy Dipper   Chief Executive Release 
Steve Williamson  Chief Executive re'new 
Paul Jenkins   Chief Executive Rethink 

David Sidonio   Chief Executive Richmond Council for Voluntary  
                                                                         Service 
Lesley-Anne Alexander Chief Executive RNIB 

David Innes   Chief Executive Royal Masonic Benevolent  
                                                                         Institution 
Dr Rob Berkeley  Chief Executive Runnymede Trust 

Greg Alexander  Chief Executive Rushmoor Voluntary Services,  
Dr Malcolm Macleod OBE Chief Executive Safe partnership 
Jill Andrews   Chief Executive Safer London Foundation 
Jan Tallis   Chief Executive School-Home Support 

Richard Hawkes  Chief Executive Scope 
John Wilkes   Chief Executive Scottish Refugee Council 
Derek Twine CBE  Chief Executive The Scout Association 

Keith Civval   Chief Executive Scripture Union 
Elaine Allison   Chief Executive scs kinder  
Graham Watson  Director  Seckford Foundation 

Liz Williamson   Chief Executive Sefton Carers Centre 
Paul Cummins   Managing Director Sefton Training and Enterprise   
                                                                         Projects Sefton Carers Centre 

Karen Wright   Chief Executive Shaftesbury Young People 
Candy Smith   Chief Executive Shared Care Network 
Sally  Burton   Chief Executive Shaw Trust 

Sharron Baroudi  Chief Executive Sheffield Information link 
Cath Gilliver   Chief Executive SIFA Fireside 
Kevin  Porter   Chief Executive Signposts 

Cliff Allum   Chief Executive Skillshare International 
Cath Lee   Chief Executive Small Charities Coalition 
Stuart  Baldwin  Chief Executive Smile Support and Care 

Alex Green   Managing Director Social Purpose Group 
Heather Black   Chief Executive Somerset Rural Youth Project 
Kathryn Deane  Chief Executive Sound Sense 

Jill Miles   Chief Executive South of England Advocacy  
                                                                          Projects 
Aideen Jones   Chief Executive Southdown Housing Association 

Amanda Cherry  Chief Executive SPDNS Nurse Care  
 



 

 

 

 
 
Judith Micklethwaite  Acting                       St Anne's Community Services 

Chief Executive  
Rob Owen   Chief Executive St Giles Trust 
Martyn Callaghan  Chief Executive St Leonard's Hospice 

John Thompson  Chief Executive St Martin of Tours 
Tony Collins   Chief Executive St Michael's hospice 
Susan Barter   Chair & Vicar  St Paul's Crossover 

Karen Butigan   Chief Executive St Peter's Partnerships 
Sharon Mafham  Head of Strategy       St John of God Hospitaller 

 & Operations   Service 

Bill Kilgallon   Chief Executive St. Gemma's Hospice 
Catriona O'Malley  Director of Services Sunfield 
Beverly Pass   Director  Surrey Women's Aid 

Robert  Jones    Chief Executive Sussex Oakleaf 
Debbie  Bannigan  Chief Executive Swanswell 
Madelaine O'Sullivan  Chief Executive SYCIL 

Julian  Stanley   Group CEO  Teacher Support Network 
Jeremy  Swain   Chief Executive Thames Reach 
Dr Ben Jabuni   Director  The ACE Centre Advisory Trust 
Helen Hornton  Chief Executive The Alliance 

Lynne Regent   Chief Executive The Anaphylaxis Campaign,  
Ian Lush   Chief Executive The Architectural Heritage Fund 
Alan Hatton-Yeo  Chief Executive The Beth Johnson Foundation 

Judith Mudd   Chief Executive The British Sociological  
                                                                          Association 
Denise Largin   Chief Executive The Camden Society 

Bob Reitemeier  Chief Executive The Children's Society 
Andrew Ross   Chief Executive The Children’s Trust 
Anita Kerwin-Nye  Director  The Communication Trust 

Lucinda Shaw   Director  The Deborah Hutton Campaign 
Peter Watson   Executive Director The Deer Initiative  
Maria Gledhill   Chief Executive The Ealing & Brentford  

                                                                          Consolidated Charity 
Jane Slowey   Chief Executive The Foyer Foundation 
Kath Rees   Chief Executive The Haven Wolverhampton 

Graham Evans   Chief Executive The Housing Link 
Judy Morgan   Chief Executive The Jan Foundation 
Chris Chennell   Chief Executive The Lady Verdin Trust 

Ben Uri    Chief Executive The London Jewish Museum 
Marina  Pacheco  Chief Executive The Mammal Society 
Marguerite  McLaughlin Chief Executive The Metro Centre Ltd. 

Wendy Thomas   Chief Executive The Migraine Trust 
Richard Dinkeldein  Chief Executive The Mortimer Society 
Mark Lever   Chief Executive The National Autistic Society 

Lisa Suchet   Chief Executive The Nationwide Foundation 
Colin  McGregor-Paterson      Chief Executive The Oasis Partnership 



 

 

 

 
 
Adrian Bagg   Chief Executive The Papworth Trust 

Stephen  Nichols  Chief Executive The Pensions Trust 
Carole Cochrane  Chief Executive The Princess Royal Trust for  
                                                                          Carers 

Tom Fenton   Chief Executive The Royal Association for Deaf  
                                                                          people 
Dr Jacqueline  Christodoulou Chief Executive The Safety and Reliability Society 

David Cash   Chief Executive The Sheppard Trust 
Fay Maxted   Chief Executive The Survivor's Trust 
Jonathan  Cheshire  Chief Executive The Wheatsheaftrust 

Liz Johnson   Business                    Them Wifies 
Support Manager  

Liz  Felton   Chief Executive Together 

Masudul Kabir   Chief Executive Tulip Mental Health Group 
Tracey McCillen  Chief Executive UK Sports Association 
Sue  Sayer   Chief Executive United Response  

Terry Ryall   Chief Executive  
Gill  Thawnton   Chief Executive VAWD 
Jenny Pearce   Chief Executive Vista 
Keith Wimbles   Chief Executive Voluntary Action Fund 

Annette Lax   Finance Manager Voluntary Action Rotherham 
Kenneth Simpson  Chief Executive VSA 
Phil Willerton   Chief Executive Watford & District YMCA 

Chris Price   Director of                 Welcare 
Development   

Sue Davies   Chief Executive Wessex Archaeology 

Leila Ferguson   Chief Executive West Berkshire Mencap 
Clare Scott-Booth  Chief Executive West London YMCA 
Eddie West-Burnham Chief Executive West Norfolk Mind 

Stuart  Campbell  Chief Executive Westminster Drug Project  
Andrew Kelly   Chief Executive Westway Community Transport 
Pamela Ball   Chief Officer  Wigan & Leigh CVS 

Rodney Hill   Chief Executive Wigan Leisure & Culture Trust  
Russell  Humphreys  Chief Executive Wimbledon Guild of Social  
                                                                         Welfare 

Conrad  Sackey  Chief Executive Windsor Fellowship 
Dianne Asher   Chief Executive Wirral Autistic Society 
Linda Roberts   Chief Executive Wirral Information Resource for  

                                                                          Equality and Disability 
Peter Maggs   Chief Executive wmsnt 
Ros Davies   Chief Executive Women and Children First 

Dennis Baker OBE  Chief Executive Wood Green Animal Shelters 
Jon Nott   General Secretary Woodcraft Folk 
Teresa  Nightingale  General Manager World Cancer Research Fund  

John  Baker    Chief Executive Worthing Society for the Blind 
Lynne Berry   Chief Executive WRVS 



 

 

 

 
 
Caroline White   Chief Executive YHA (England and Wales) 

Rob Stoneman   Chief Executive Yorkshire Wildlife Trust 
Nicola Youern   Chief Executive YOU 
Gary Buxton   Chief Executive Young Advisors 

Christopher Hindley  Chief Executive Youth Federation 
Florence Garabedian  Chief Executive          Lothian Centre for Inclusive  
                                                                         Living 


